
 

 

 

     
 
 

 

 

 

 

                    

Dear Parents, Carers and Families, 

  

Fantastic News!!! We have been in a TT Rockstars (x tables) Battle against Roche School and 

today we pipped them at the post and won the first round ☺Well done to all the children that 

helped this to happen – must give a special mention to John and Koby in Porthcurno Class who 

between them scored nearly 12,000 out of the 57,000 points we achieved! 

 

Thank you to all those of you who made it to the parent consultations this week we have had 

an excellent response and some very positive feedback. If for any reason you were unable to 

make the parent consultations, please do get in touch with your child’s class teacher to 

arrange an appropriate time to meet/call. 

  

This week our Year 2 pupils and Y5/Y6 pupils took part in NSPCC Workshops on the theme of 

‘Speak Out Stay Safe’. Dawn from the NSPCC was really impressed at the children’s 

knowledge around online-safety, in particular.  The groups were given different scenarios to 

discuss around all sorts of areas of keeping safe and again your children were very articulate 

and able to give sensible and safe responses. All those involved now have a great 

understanding of who to go to and where to go if they need to speak out. 

  

On Monday evening, we are looking forward to our St Piran’s choir taking part in the St 

Piran’s concert at St John’s Hall 7.00p.m – 8.00p.m and on Tuesday 5th March Porthcurno 

Class will be representing Pensans School in the St Piran’s Furry Dance starting at 10.00a.m. 

from the top of Causeway Head and dancing through town and Morrab Gardens. Fingers 

crossed for good weather!  

 

To celebrate St Piran’s Day Pasties will be on the menu on Monday – yum ☺ 

  

If you are in the school reception area, please take a look at our new signage – a brilliant 

design by our own very talented Teaching Assistant Mrs Hudyk and also customised further by 

an ex-pupil Maisy Felton. We are so pleased with it, THANK YOU! 

  

Have a great weekend everyone! 

  

  
Mrs Ambrose - Headteacher 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Gwenver Class Ronnie 

Godrevy Class Elsie 

Gwithian Class Luna 

Porthcurno Class Eva 

Sennen Class Riley 

 

 

 

 

Cape Oakley Driscoll for always following school rules and caring for his friends!   

Gwenver Teddy for his phonics. 

Godrevy Millie-Mae for being a resilient learner and a kind friend. 

Gwithian Lexi G. for her fantastic Maths and independent working. 

Porthcurno Vinnie for following all of the rules all of the time, being an excellent learning buddy and 
role model. 

Sennen Keeva, for brilliant motivation and effort in all subjects! You are really progressing at the 
moment. 

 
 

Our school target for 

attendance is 97% 

Monday 19th February 2024 – 

Friday 23rd February 2024 

1st Place Godrevy 98.95 % 

2nd  Place  Gwithian 95.63% 

3rd Place Sennen 95.45% 

  

YEAR 6 SATS CLUB 4:15PM KS2 NETBALL CLUB UNTIL 

4:15PM

KS2 BOYS FOOTBALL 

UNTIL 4:00 PM

KS2 SING-A-LONG CHOIR UNTIL 4:15PM

BOOK CLUB UNTIL 4:00PM OR 
4:15PM (DEPENDS ON WEEK) 

MRS MUNGLES CONFIRMS

KS2 GIRLS FOOTBALL UNTIL 
4:00 PM

ART AND CRAFT CLUB YEARS 1-6 UNTIL 4:15 
PM

KS1 COME AND PLAY CLUB 
UNTIL 4:00PM

KS1 NUMBOTS CLUB UNTIL 
4:00 PM

KS2 TTROCKSTARS UNTIL 4:15PM

KS1 MULTI-SKILLS UNTIL 4:00PM 

Class Stars of the Week 

3 School Rules Stars of the Week 

 
HEADTEACHER’S SPECIAL AWARD 

Team Pensans is all about allowing every member to personally develop in as many ways as possible: adults and 
children alike. This week, I would like to give a SHOUT OUT to all the children who participated in the TTRockstars 
Battle against Roche School. Your times tables knowledge and perseverance led us to winning the first round! Mrs 

Hudyk and ex-pupil Maisy Felton demonstrated how Pensans C. P. School’s past and present community CARES 
about the future of Pensans C.P. School remaining the heart of the community. 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: 

St. Piran’s Choir at St. John’s Hall 

Monday 4th March 2024 7:00pm – 8:00pm 

St. Piran’s Furry Dance 

Porthcurno Class Tuesday 5th March 10:00am 

Minack Workshop 

Year 2 Trip 8th March 

Easter Holidays 

Break up on Thursday 28th March 2024 3:10pm and return to school on Monday 15th April 2024 8:40am 

YEAR SIX SATS: 

Monday May 13th to Thursday 16th May 2024 

 
 

For working parents, Breakfast Club starts at 8am in 

Kynance Room. For all other children, Breakfast Club 

starts at 8:15am. It will only be served until 8.30am, 

as we need to pack away and get ready for learning to 

begin. 

For all other children the classroom doors will open as 

usual at 8:40am. 

 

Thank you. Mrs. Pellow and Mrs. N. Simpson-Edmands 

 

On Monday evening, 

we are looking 

forward to our St 

Piran’s choir taking 

part in the St 

Piran’s concert at St 

John’s Hall 7.00p.m 

– 8.00p.m and on 

Tuesday 5th March 

Porthcurno Class will 

be representing 

Pensans School in 

the St Piran’s Furry 

Dance starting at 

10.00a.m. from the 

top of Causeway 

Head and dancing 

through town and 

Morrab Gardens. 

 



 

 

 

  

 

Pensans’ Year 2s, 5s and 6s all 
had NSPCC workshops on 
Thursday and know how 

important it is to ‘Speak Out, 
Stay Safe’ and know how and 

and when something is not 

Sennen Class shared their posters, understanding and 
knowledge about Autism in Assembly, celebrating our 

differences. 


